SRHC Minutes Apr 13 2022

Present: Wes Higgins, Lynn Isaacson, Scott Manser, Denise Rasmussen, Kaitlyn Higgins, Dottie Emert, Gaileen White, Denise Arkush, Brooke Arkush

Treasurer's Report - Scott Manser

Bills to be paid:

280.00- Cambridge Litho (Old Tute reprint)

43.00 - Idaho Custom Designs (reimburse Jeri Kleppin)

334.50 - Reimburse Denise for cleaning expenses three months

New Treasurer:

Scott Manser. Who needs to be on the signature card. Will need to approve that and post it in the minutes. He's very busy. He has some ideas to speed up and streamline the process of bill paying, etc. He would make sure that online bill pay is set up to speed things along and get things taken care of in a more timely manner. If he can do this, he would be happy to serve as treasurer. Chris has signed everything over to Scott, so that's all set. Scott would like to make sure someone else has a key and access.

Lynn Isaacson nominated, Dottie seconded, motion passed have Scott Manser be treasurer.

Scott's "treasurer email" address is treasurersrhc@gmailcom

It was decided that Gaileen White should be an additional signer. Wes and Lynn are ready signers. Motion made for Scott Manser, Lynn Isaacson, Wes Higgins, and Gaileen White are the only signers.

Scott would also like to have Lynn as a backup for online stuff. Motioned, seconded, passed.

Lisa McKnight 52.97 flash drives and fireproof safe Frontiersman. 28.44 book for library Lynn Isaacson. 41.94 furnace filters

Update on the cabin. Parker brothers gave Dottie a bid. \$20K-23K to complete all. Dottie told him we just really needed to stabilize the rafters in the attic. She gave the info to Lynn so he could take care of it. Dottie emphasized that we would be utilizing a lot of volunteer work but couldn't really start that until the rafters were stabilized for safety issues.

Dottie asked if we are members of the Chamber of Commerce. Wes said we are, indeed members. Dottie suggested brochures be made/printed to put down at the chamber of commerce as advertising.

Denise said she has contacted Dani Reese about the website. Progress is being made there.

Dr. Brooke Arkush and his wife Denise would like to put up a display on the third floor about Great Basin peoples use of freshwater marshes. They have lots of great photos and signage with information. Dr. Arkush is an archaeologist, retired from Weber State University.

Tony Edmondson asked about any update on the cabin. Tony asked Dottie to get with the Idaho Heritage Trust. He was contacted by Catherine Kirk from the Idaho Heritage Trust and he will give Dottie any info on their conversation. Tony gave us a rundown on the background

to the Historic Preservation Committee here in Weiser. He said the SRHC and the HPC need to coordinate more and work together. We need to share resources and help one another.

New business:

Calendar items—Dunkley Music has come to tune the piano. Several orchestra concerts are scheduled and

18 Apr conservatives of Washington County

May 1 Emma Tolman recital

May 6 Idaho Conservatives of Washington County

Fiddle Festival ideas—Movie The Mystery of the Ookpik Song (Mon 23 Jun Stickerville) Jun 26 for Fiddle fest folks

They want to have a dance.

May 1,2,3,4, coming in the mornings (11:30-12:00). Dottie could use a little help each day.

We REALLY need to get on the ball with our annual meeting and newsletter. Dottie will have an article, Lynn, and Wes will each have an article. Denise will also have an article.

Newsletter article should be to Gail within a week so she can get the newsletter out two weeks prior to our May 11th meeting.

The used book store downtown, Literary Paws, has asked us to help her stock Stories of Mineral, Memories of a Wagon Trip, and The Old Tute. Tony mentioned Humanities Council can help defray the reprinting costs.

Dottie said concrete pillar is in need of repair. The right door lock is inoperable, the left door is very particular. Wes said Mr. Messersmith would be able to help. He will contact him.

Dottie said basement can be reorganized but she needs more shelves. Wes will take care of it. One room remaining on third floor, which is wired, but not connected to the lighting. It just needs to be done. Dottie wants to make sure that is added to the budget so we can get it finished. The fixtures are cleaned and ready to go. They just need to be connected. Will need to put Killz on the walls so they can be painted.

Denise said paper goods need to be restocked. Center pull paper towels and toilet tissue need to be replenished. Anyone making a Costco run, pick these things up.

Scott asked about keeping all the old documents from Chris. Dottie said to just bring them to her.

Meeting adjourned stephenmcook@gmail.com. Scott Manser 208-859-4397 Stephen M. Cook